
National Night Out Event 
Spring Garden Church will be hosting a                                       
National Night Out gathering on                                      

Tuesday, August 7th                                                           
from around 6:30ñ7:00 pm to 9:00 pm.                

                                                                                                                             
Join us in the church shelter area for hamburgers, hot dogs, 

pasta salad, chips, sõmores, a campfire, and music. 

                                                                                                                             
Everyone is invited ! 
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òHow different our standard is from Christõs.                                                            
We ask how much a man gives.  Christ asks how much he keeps.ó 

--Andrew Murray 

Financial Facts June 30, 2018 

¶ Checkbook Balance: $17,462.95 

¶ Outstanding Loans, Memorial Committee: $4,450.01 

Summertime means vacations away from home for many.  Those of us with cell phones generally 
donõt leave them behind; we take them with us.  If you wonõt be at Church but want to be sure 
you give an offering, youõre just a text awayñsimply text 507-216-9276 and register. 

Of course if you would rather write a check and mail it, it would be equally appreciated. 

Our mailing address is: PO Box 237, Cannon Falls, MN 55009 

June was a busy month at the church. The June church Service to Serve day was            
successful. We had lots of people stay to get the inside and outside of the church 

cleaned and ready for Midsommar event! 

The kitchen project is finally finished! The stove hood baffle was installed and then the 
hole behind the vent was filled, outside flashing installed and the ceiling finished. A  

special thanks to Glen Lundell for heading up the finishing touches and to all the other 
volunteers that helped complete this project.  

Discussions are continuing with council on facility use policy.  

If you have questions, concerns or property items that need to be        
           addressed, please call (507-298 -7393) or email (randyb5288@gmail.com). 

                                                                                                          Thanks, Randy 



From the Pastorséééééééééééééééééé. 

The Messenger 

I want to ask you a serious question:   

 Would you like Jesus if you met him? 
 

I ask that question because I know what weõd want to say!  Of course weõd like himñwe love Jesus!  
And maybe we do. 

But I think sometimes we like or love our impressions of Jesus, or what we remember from Sunday 
School as children, more than the Jesus of scripture.  And these are not wrong impressions to like 
or love, just incomplete. 

The Jesus of the New Testament, in particular, the Gospels is a more complicated picture than what 
two dimensional images of Jesus we remember from our Sunday School lesson sheets and flannel 
graphs (yes, I am old enough to remember those, too!) 

The Jesus of the Bible is tough on sinñbut not always the sins you expect.  He seems to have        
welcome for the outcast, the tax collector, the people of questionable character.  He comes down 
toughest on the religious, those who seem proud or unusually attached to material wealth and          
possessions.  What he does to money changers in the temple is quite shocking! How do we feel about 
that picture of Jesus? 

The question for all of us as his followers, is when our own lives or choices come up against the Jesus 
of the Gospels, do we let him challenge our own identity or the priorities weõve set for our own 
livesñand do we adjust, or do we ask him to adjust? 

I am constantly challenged by the Jesus Christ I know in the Bible because that makes up the core 
of my world view.  Everything else I know about the worldñwhat I think about economics, or politics, 
or cultures, or religious traditionsñthey each get measured not by how good or bad they are for me 
personally, but how they measure up against the Jesus we meet in the Bible.  I have been humbled 
countless times when I have let Jesus Christ have his Word over me, and my daily prayer is that 
whatever I say or do would honor Godõs reign in Jesus Christ over all else. 

My experience is that Jesus isnõt always likeableñand itõs not because of himñits because of me.  
And because Jesus Christ is God in the flesh, it is up to me to adjust as I learn to respect him, and 
to love him even when its hard for me to follow where he calls me to go.  I hope all of us can get to 
know Jesus more fully as he is known in scripture.  Whether or not he is likeable, who is to say?  But 
he loves us enough to invite us to be a part of the reign of God.  And thatõs a pretty amazing place to 
be! 

 

See you in worship! 

Pastor Nick 

Can you believe summer is almost over?   

We are starting to prepare for Sunday school already!  We need              
teachers, we need subs, and we need some parent/older student             
helpers.  Please seriously consider donating your time and talents           

this Sunday School year.   

Contact Becky Haugen or Kim Sjoquist with questions and interest.   

 

Stay tuned to the next newsletter & Facebook for more on dates when 
Sunday School kick-off will be.  



Well its August and time to think about immunizations.  Most of the focus is   
directed toward infants and school age children but what about adults. First off 
to all adults out there have you updated your tetanus vaccine. . if not please do 
so! I have written a couple of newsletter articles about the importance of       
immunizations but wondered what are some of the diseases that these                             
immunizations can prevent.  I chose 2. 
 

The first is pertussis or whooping cough.  It is a highly contagious respiratory disease caused by the 
bacterium Bordetella pertussis.  Pertussis is known for uncontrollable violent coughing which often 
makes it hard to breathe.  After coughing fits, someone with pertussis often needs to take deep 
breathes which result in a whooping sound.  Pertussis can affect people of all ages but can be very        
serious even deadly to infants less than a year old.  That is one important reason why adults should 
get the pertussis vaccine to prevent transmission to infants who are most vulnerable to the virus.  
Check with your provider to see if you need this immunization. 
 
The second virus is hepatitis A which is an infection of the liver caused by the hepatitis A virus.  It 
spreads thru contaminated food.  Some people have no symptoms, some have mild symptoms for 1 to 2 
weeks, still others have severe symptoms that can require hospitalization and last for months.           
Symptoms can be fever, tiredness, loss of appetite, nausea, abdominal discomfort, dark urine and 
jaundice which is yellowing of the skin and eyes.  Prevention is to get the hepatitis A vaccine. 
 
I also wanted to touch on Hepatitis C. . there is no immunization for this virus as yet.  This virus is an 
infection of the liver.  3.9 million people in the U.S. have the disease but because it causes few             
symptoms many people don't know that they have it.  There a many forms of hepatitis C but most 
common is type 1.  There a usually not symptoms but some may be jaundice, dark urine, stomach pain, 
loss of appetite, nausea and fatigue.  The virus spreads thru the blood or body fluids of the infected 
person.  Some modes of transmission are thru shared needles or drugs, having sex especially if you 
have a sexually transmitted disease or HIV or with multiple partners, being stuck by an infected            
needle, or by birth. . mother passing it to her child.  The CDC (centers for disease control)                   
recommend being tested if you have received blood from a donor with the disease, had a blood               
transfusion or organ transplant before 1992, born between 1945-1965.  Long term effects can be 
chronic and lead to conditions like liver cancer or cirrhosis of the liver. Treatments are usually with 
oral medications treated over a minimum of 8 weeks depending on the severity of the disease.   
 
Blessings to you all 
Yvonne Salmonson RN Parish Nurse 

Pastorsõ Report June 7-July 5, 2018 

Pastoral Acts                                                                         
24 Pastoral visits, hospital, and Communion calls          
9 Scheduled meetings                                                      
Nursing Home worship                                                          
Pre-Marriage Counseling                                                              
Funeral Planning 

Worship and Music                                                   
Worship planning meeting                                                          
Prepare and lead music for Midsommar Celebration 

Youth                                                                                      
3 Meetings for Youth Gathering prep                         
Attend National Youth Gathering with 13 Spring   
Garden Youth, Megan, and JulieðPastor Cindy 

Womenôs Ministry                                        
Morning Bible Study                                       
Book Chatter 

Community & Synod-wide Ministry 
Cannon Pastors text study                                               
Attended conference: Building Resilient 
 Ag Communities at U of M,            
 St PaulðPastor Cindy                 
2018 Youth Gathering in Houstonð    
 June 26-July2ðPastor Cindy 



Baby Quilt Ministry 

We are meeting      
Thursday, August 16th, 

7:00 pm,                        
at the church.               
All are welcome! 

An invitation for you:  If you are looking for             
something to do at church that is very rewarding, 
but not a huge time commitment, consider directing 
the Cherub Choir this coming fall.  Though the time 
commitment is small, the rewards are terrific!!  If 
you are interested or if you have any questions, 
please call me.  

 

Thank you!  

Ruthie Sjoblom (651 -428 -6171) 

The Messenger 

aƛŘǎƻƳƳŀǊ нлмуΗ 




